
  
  

  
Hello   CAM   members,   our   monthly   newsletter   is   attached.   
 
Please   let   me   know   if   you   would   like   to   unsubscribe   from   this   newsletter.   

  
  
  
  

  

    

    

AMA   Charter   #3470    

Oct   18,   2020   

RC Club Information     

President: Chris   Roberts    

Vice   President:   Terry   Gilliand    

Secretary:   Owen   Dwire   

Treasurer:   Tom Withem    

Safety   Officer:   Butch   Clark    

Field   Marshall: Bob   Wyckoff    

Intro   Pilots:   Chris   Roberts,   Seth   Nagy,   Vic Welland    

Contest   Chairman:   Vic Welland,   Don   Bourdon,   Terry   Gilliand   
  

Activity   Coordinator:   Terry   Gilliand   

Web:   Chris   Roberts    

Typical Meeting   Agenda   
Welcome   

Approve   Agenda   
New   member   applications   



Reports   
Field   Officer   

Safety   Officer   
Intro   Pilots   report   
Treasurer’s   report   

Old   Business   
New   Business   

Auction   /   Show   &   Tell   
Q   &   A    

    

October's Meeting   Minutes     

    
    
CAM    October   18,   2020   Meeting   Notes:   
    
Chris   called   the   meeting   to   order   at   2:00    p.m.     

  
September   meeting   minutes   were   read   and   accepted   without   modification/objection.     

  
Guests/perspective   new   members:     
We   had   the   pleasure   of   hosting   Dotty   Groom.    She   spent   the   afternoon   chatting   with   us   
and   watching   our   models   buzz   around   the   field.   

  
Field   Report:     
Field   looks   good.     Some   of   the   white   tape   is   pulling   up   along   the   runway.    Additional   
tape   is   in   the   storage   building   for   potential   replacements.   

  
Safety   Report:     
Butch   Clark   was   reinstated   as   Safety   Officer.    He   had   just   been   too   busy   to   participate   
over   the   past   several   months.   

  
Intro   Pilot   Report:    
Nothing   new   to   report.   

  
Treasurer's   Report:     
All   is   well.    Current   balance   $2,001.72.     Recent   expenses   included   lawn   mowing   (3x);   
The   club   currently   has   30   paid   members.    Dues   for   2021   can   be   remitted   at   any   time   
between   now   and   the   1   Jan   due   date.   



  
Old   Business:   

The   September   26th   Fly-In   was   a   resounding   success.     We   had   13   registered   pilots   and   
numerous   guests.    The   club   raffle   was   sponsored   by   Terry   who   donated   two   aircraft.   
The   raffle   earned   $135.    The   two   prizes   were   drawn   by   Owen   and   Jeff   Simek.      

  
Still   planning   on   conducting   a   field   day   in   the   spring   to   repair/rebuild   the   starting   tables.   
No   date   has   been   set.   

  
New   Business:   

  

The   proceeds   from   the   raffle   ($135)   were   donated   to   the   College   Avenue   Soup   Kitchen.   
Angel   Moretz   sent   the   club   a   very   nice   thank   you   note.      

This   was   the   first   of   our   winter   CAM   meetings   to   be   held   on   the   third   Sunday   of   the   
month,   starting   at   2   p.m.  Based   on   the   turnout   (14   members)   holding   the   winter   
meetings   at   the   field   was   a   success.    We   discussed   the   potential   of   utilizing   Zoom   
Meeting   as   a   backup   meeting   solution   in   the   event   of   inclement   weather   over   the   winter   
months.    Chris   Roberts   said   he   would   determine   the   particulars   and   report   back.   

FAA   registrations   for   recreational   flyers   may   be   expiring   for   some   folks.    The   earliest   
expiration   date   is   12   Dec   2020.    To   see   if   your   registration   is   about   to   expire   and/or   to   
renew   your   FAA   registration,   visit   FAADroneZone.faa.gov.    Registrations   are   good   for   3   
years   and   costs   $5.    Please   be   aware   of   FAA   scam   sites   charging   more   than   $5.   

Christmas   party.    The   club   is   planning   on   doing   our   annual   Christmas   Party/dinner   in   
lieu   of   a   December   meeting.    Piccolos   was   again   suggested   as   a   possible   location.   
Chris   will   check   with   the   restaurant   to   determine   if   they   will   be   able   to   host   us   in   light   of   
Covid   restrictions.    If   you   have   a   different   suggested   locale   please   contact   Terry   or   
Chris.      

Officer   Update:   
  

Owen,   as   chair   of   the   "nominations   committee”   provided   the   following   nominations   for   
club   office:   
President   –   Chris   Roberts   
Vice   President   –   Terry   Gilliand   
Secretary   –   Mike   Howe   
Treasurer   –   Bob   Wyckoff   
Safety   Officer   –   Butch   Clark   
Field   Marshall   –   Bob   Wyckoff   



Event   Coordinator   –   Terry   Gilliand      
  

All   positions   are   unopposed.    A   motion   was   made/seconded   and   voted   upon   to   confirm   
the   above   slate   of   club   officer   positions.    Many   thanks   to   these   folks   for   agreeing   to   step   
up   and   volunteer   their   time.   

  
Upcoming   Events:   
November   14   –   Colonels   Flying   Aces,   Swap   Meet/Fly-in.    No   landing   fee.      

  
Meeting   adjourned   at   2:21   p.m.   

  
  

    

NEXT   MEETING   INFO:     

November   15th,   starting   at   2   PM   

1200   Drag   Strip   Road    
Hudson,   NC,28638   

    

    

  

  

  
  
  

  
Caldwell   Aeromodelers   
http://www.caldwellaeromodelers.com/   
 
Owen   Dwire   -   Secretary   
 
You   are   receiving   this   e-mail   because   you   have   been   placed   on   the   recipient   list   for   the   monthly   newsletter   for   
Caldwell   Aeromodelers.   
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